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Chair Mastrangelo said that under Massachusetts Law, Ch. 138 and 140, as the licensing 
authority,  the Bourne Select Board has received an application from 21 LW Liquors LLC to 
consider transferring the existing annual All Alcoholic Off-Premise Package Store License and 
to pledge the license to Rymco Inc.  Chair Mastrangelo opened the public hearing for this 
application at 6:32 PM.  
 
Chair Mastrangelo said that for the first order of business, she entered into the record of this 
hearing a copy of the legal notice provided by the town for this public hearing.  As the second 
order of business, she is entering into the record of this hearing, a copy of the application and 
supporting materials provided to the Town of Bourne dated October 4th, 2023. 
 
Gregory Demakis said he was there to represent the applicant.  He said that 21 LW Liquors has 
entered into an agreement to buy the business known as Liberty Warehouse Liquors from Rymco 
Inc. and the real estate at 21 St. Margaret’s Street in Bourne from Bouvier Realty Trust. He said 
that they are asking for approval of the application for the transfer of license and the pledge of 
the license to Rymco Inc. He said that there are 4 members in 21 LW Liquors Inc. and they are 
all experienced operators.  He said that they have set forth the financing.  He said that the 
operation will be run the same with the same hours.  
 
Archie Patel, one of the applicants who also will be the Manager, talked about his experience 
managing package stores and a restaurant and bar. He answered questions from the Select Board 
regarding his experience.  
 
Chair Mastrangelo asked if the hours and square footage are on the licenses.  Assistant Town 
Administrator Liz Hartsgrove said that the hours are on all liquor licenses, and the hours are what 
they have been approved for.  Ms. Hartsgrove said that the square footage is listed on the legal 
ad, therefore the premise description in the legal ad will be on the actual license. There was some 
discussion about policies about checking identification of all individuals.  
 
There were no questions or comments from the public.  
 
 There was more discussion among the Select Board and with Ms. Hartsgrove about Mr. Patel’s  
experience and the hours that he will be at the store. Ms. Hartsgrove said that she and the Chief 
of Police have discussed holding a workshop for license holders in the Spring to go over Mass. 
General Laws as well as expectations for how to operate with a liquor license in Bourne.  
 
The Select Board stated that the applicant has suitable management experience and they 
recognized that he will be at the store full-time.  
 
Voted:  Peter Meier moved, and Anne-Marie Siroonian seconded, to close the hearing record.  
Roll Call Vote:  Melissa Ferretti – yes, Anne-Marie Siroonian – yes, Peter Meier – yes, and 
Chair Mastrangelo – yes.  Vote: 4-0-0. 

Voted:  Peter Meier moved, and Anne-Marie Siroonian seconded, to approve the application for 
the transfer of an existing annual All Alcoholic Beverages Off-Premise Package Store License 
and to pledge the license Rymco Inc. for the reasons stated by the Select Board during the hearing 
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and further to authorize and direct Town Staff and Town Counsel to prepare correspondence 
memorializing the same for transmission to the applicant and to the Alcoholic Beverages Control 
Commission.   
Roll Call Vote:  Melissa Ferretti – yes, Anne-Marie Siroonian – yes, Peter Meier – yes, and 
Chair Mastrangelo – yes.  Vote: 4-0-0. 

 
3. Correspondence 

 
 Anne-Marie Siroonian read aloud the correspondence: 
 

• DEP letter – Osborne Pond.  
• Xfinity letter re channel changes. 
• Upper Cape School Committee meeting minutes – 9/14/23.  
• Independence House statistics – 1st quarter FY24.  
• Email from S. Perry re: Public Roads Acceptance Standards and Procedures.  
• Cape Cod Metro Planning Organization election. 

 
 

These are all on the Town’s website. 
 

4.  Upcoming meetings:  November 6  - Pre-Town Meeting 
              November 14 – Joint with Finance Committee and School Committees 
              November 21  

      December 5 
5.  Adjourn 
 

Voted:  Peter Meier moved, and Anne-Marie Siroonian seconded, to adjourn the meeting.  
Roll Call Vote:  Melissa Ferretti – yes, Anne-Marie Siroonian – yes, Peter Meier – yes, and 
Chair Mastrangelo – yes.  Vote: 4-0-0. 

 
 This meeting of the Bourne Select Board was adjourned at 7:00 PM. 

 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 

Kim Johnson, Recording Secretary 

 

Reasonable accommodations for people with disabilities are available upon request. Include a 
description of the accommodation you will need, including as much detail as you can and include a way 
we can contact you if we need more information.  Please allow advance notice.  Send an email to 
kthut@townofbourne.com or call the Town Administrator’s Office at 508-759-0600 x1503. 
 

mailto:kthut@townofbourne.com




































 
 

Select Board’s Correspondence 

October 24, 2023 

 

A. DEP letter – Osborne Pond 

B. Xfinity letter re channel changes 

C. Upper Cape School Committee meeting minutes – 9/14/23 

D. Independence House statistics – 1st quarter FY24 

E. Email from S. Perry re Public Roads Acceptance Standards and Procedures 

F. Cape Cod Metro Planning Organization election 



 

 
 
 

 

 

Maura T. Healey 

Governor 

 

Kimberley Driscoll 

Lieutenant Governor 

 

Rebecca L. Tepper 

Secretary 

 

Bonnie Heiple 
   Commissioner 

 

This information is available in alternate format. Please contact Melixza Esenyie at 617-626-1282. 

TTY# MassRelay Service 1-800-439-2370 

MassDEP Website: www.mass.gov/dep 

Printed on Recycled Paper 
 

 

 October 17, 2023 
 

USACE New England District 
Attn: Ms. Gina Kaso, Project Manager 
1807 West Outer Road 
Camp Edwards, MA 02542 
 

RE: BOURNE – BWSC 
Release Tracking Number: 4-0019900 
FUDS MMRP Project No. D01MA000913 
Joint Base Cape Cod (JBCC) 
Osborne Pond Formerly Used Defense Site 
Annual Public Education Program Review 
and Safety Inspection Checklist Report, 
Comments 

Dear Ms. Kaso: 
 
The Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection (MassDEP) has reviewed the document 
“Osborne Pond Formerly Used Defense Site Annual Public Education Program Review and Safety 
Inspection Checklist Report” (the Report) dated August 2023.  The Report was prepared by the U.S. Army 
Corps of Engineers in support of activities associated with the Osborne Pond Formerly Used Defense Site 
(Osborne Pond FUDS) at Joint Base Cape Cod.  The annual public education program review and safety 
inspection was performed in accordance with the Osborne Pond FUDS Land Use Control Implementation 
Plan (LUCIP) and documents the findings of the required annual LUCIP activities.  MassDEP has no comments 
on the Report. 
 
Please incorporate this letter into the Administrative Record for the Osborne Pond Formerly Used Defense 
Site.  If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact me at (617) 694-2644 or Kendall 
Walker at (617) 777-2023. 
 

Sincerely,  
 
 

  
Leonard J. Pinaud, Chief                                                                                     
Federal Site Management  
Bureau of Waste Site Cleanup 

P/kw 
Ec:   Upper Cape Select Boards  

Upper Cape Boards of Health  
JBCC Cleanup Team                                                                               
MassDEP Boston/Southeast Region 
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Kathleen Thut

From: Susan Perry via VTH-RC1 <cmsmailer@civicplus.com>
Sent: Tuesday, October 17, 2023 11:57 AM
To: Marlene McCollem
Subject: Form submission from: Contact Us

Submitted on Tuesday, October 17, 2023 - 11:57am 
Submitted by anonymous user: 2601:183:100:e0e0:d478:867d:b6d5:5f15 
Submitted values are: 

Name: Susan Perry 
Email:  
Address: , Pocasset, MA 02559 
Subject: Public Roads Acceptance Standards and Procedures.... 
Message: I am writing to request that the Select Board add the Public Roads Acceptance Standards and 
Procedures to the agenda for one of their meetings in the next few weeks. The Pocasset Woods Homeowners 
Association has voted on, and approved, funding to proceed with the Tighe & Bond road evaluation. We are 
waiting for the Select Board to approve the Standards and Procedures so that Tim Lydon and can give us the 
"go ahead". We would like to do this before the weather turns snowy, and, so that we can submit the final report 
to the Select Board by mid-February in hopes of being placed on the warrant for May Town Meeting. Thank 
you so much for your consideration. 

The results of this submission may be viewed at: 
https://www.townofbourne.com/node/189686/submission/9926 
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Kathleen Thut

From: MPO Election <mpo.election@capecodcommission.org>
Sent: Thursday, October 19, 2023 9:39 AM
To: MPO Election
Subject: Absentee Ballot - CCMPO Sub-regional Representative Election - DUE NO LATER THAN 

NOVEMBER 9, 2023
Attachments: MPO Election Process 2023.pdf

NoƟce to Select Board Members from the Towns of Bourne, Falmouth, Mashpee and Sandwich, 
  
As you will recall, the Cape Cod Metropolitan Planning OrganizaƟon (CCMPO) is in the process of conducƟng an elecƟon 
of Sub-regional representaƟves to serve a three-year term beginning January 1, 2024 (process document aƩached). As 
voted at the October 16, 2023 CCMPO meeƟng, below is the slate of candidates for Sub-region A: 
 
Sub-region A: Towns of Bourne, Falmouth, Mashpee and Sandwich Candidates 

■ Mary Jane Mastrangelo (Bourne) 

■ Edwin P. Zylinski (Falmouth) 

As a Select Board member from Sub-region A, you may vote at the November 20, 2023 CCMPO meeƟng or submit an 
absentee ballot. The absentee ballot must be sent via email to MPO.elec on@capecodcommission.org no later than 
November 9, 2023. Please reply to this email using the following format: I ___________ vote for ________________ 
for Sub-region A representa ve on the Cape Cod Metropolitan Planning Organiza on. 
 
As the CCMPO ElecƟon Official, I will read the absentee ballots into the record at the November 20, 2023 CCMPO 
meeƟng. Please do not include anyone else in the email that indicates your vote.  
  
Please let me know if you have any quesƟons about the CCMPO or the sub-regional representaƟve elecƟon process. 
  
Thank you, 
Steven Tupper 
CCMPO ElecƟon Official 
 

 

Steven Tupper 
Deputy Director 
Cape Cod Commission 
508-744-1232 
stupper@capecodcommission.org 

 
 

 

  

This email has been scanned for spam and viruses by Proofpoint Essentials. Click here to report this email as 
spam. 
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